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Humpty Dumpty sat on the wall, 
Humpty Dumpty had a great fall. 
All the king’s horses and all the king’s men, 
Couldn’t put Humpty Dumpty together again. 
 
The alarm (a vibration) on my PocketPC had just awakened me 
at 6:30am last Tuesday morning.  And I had done my normal 
routine of stopping it and putting it back on the table 
while I gather my senses.  Then just one minute later, it 
started vibrating again.  But I thought I had shut it off!  
However, upon looking at my PocketPC, I noticed it was a 
phone call from Dr. Bernard.  Why would he be calling me so 
early?  I answered the phone to hear women crying and 
screaming in the background.  Finally, Dr. Bernard spoke to 
give me the sad news of his 2 years old daughter, Jeanine, 
had died at 3:30am at the Good Shepherd Hospital.  He had 
taken her to the hospital’s outpatient clinic located in 
center of downtown Kananga at 11:30pm because she was 
vomiting and had diarrhea.  Then they had transferred her 
to the main hospital located about 8 miles away in the 
small village of Tshikaji.  That was not good news at 
6:31am or anytime. 
 
A death of a two years old child in Sub-Saharan Africa 
happens too frequently where over 5 million children (under 
5 years old) die each year.  Congo has one of highest 
infant mortality rates in the world.  The United Nation’s 
2005 Human Development Index Report estimated that one out 
of every five children in the Congo will die before their 
fifth birthday.  The report further stated that “child 
mortality rates underline one of the central lessons of 
human development; the links between income and social 
progress are not automatic”.  This fact is evidenced in the 
case of death of Dr. Bernard’s daughter.  It is going to 
take many strategies and different resources to reduce the 
unnecessary and avoidable deaths of children under 5 years 
old in Congo.  It is going to take education, economic 
development, and women empowerment along with access to 
health care. 
 



Please pray for the family of Dr. Bernard and the other 
families of the “one out of five” children.  Also, please 
stop by to hear Dr. Bernard speak during his visit with us 
here in the U.S. from May 20 to June 11.                   
 
Thanks for your continued prayers and support.  If you 
would like to know more about any of our programs in 
health, education, agriculture, or micro economic 
development, please contact me.  Together, you can help us 
make a difference and put Humpty Dumpty back together. 
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